
BEFORE THE FLORIDA PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 

NOTICE OF COMMENCEMENT OF PROCEEDINGS FOR DETERMINATION 
OF NEED FOR CONVERSION OF POWER PLANTS 

TO 

FLORIDA POWER & LIGHT COMPANY 
DEPARTMENT OF COMMUNITY AFFAIRS 

DEPARTMENT OF ENVLRONMENTAL PROTECTION 

AND 

ALL OTHER INTERESTED PERSONS 

DOCKET NO. 080245-EI: PETITION FOR DETERMINATION OF NEED FOR 
CONVERSION OF RIVIERA PLANT IN PALM BEACH COUNTY 

BY FLORIDA POWER & LIGHT COMPANY. 

AND 

DOCKET NO. 080246-EI: PETITION FOR DETERMINATION OF NEED FOR 
CONVERSION OF CAPE CANAVERAL PLANT IN BREVARD COUNTY 

BY FLORIDA POWER & LIGHT COMPANY. 

ISSUED: May 1,2008 

NOTICE is hereby given pursuant to Rule 25-22.080(3), Florida Administrative Code, 
that the Florida Public Service Commission has received the petitions of Florida Power & Light 
Company (FPL) for a determination of need for conversions of power plants in Palm Beach 
County and power plants in Brevard County. 

FPL seeks from the Commission a determination of need for the Riviera Conversion, 
involving installation of a combined cycle power plant with a summer capacity rating of 1,2 19 
MW and a commercial operation date of June 1, 2014. The Riviera Conversion will replace two 
operating 280 MW dual-fuel fired steam generating units that entered service in the 1960s and 
are located at FPL's Riviera plant in Palm Beach County, Florida. The converted plant's 
primary fuel will be natural gas, and it will have the capability to use light oil as backup fuel. 
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FPL also seeks from the Commission a determination of need for the Cape Canaveral 
Conversion, involving installation of a combined cycle power plant with a summer capacity 
rating of 1,219 MW and a commercial operation date of June 1, 2013. The Cape Canaveral 
Conversion will replace two operating 400 MW dual-fuel fired steam generating units that 
entered service in the 1960s and are located at FPL’s Cape Canaveral plant in Brevard County, 
Florida. The converted plant’s primary fuel will be natural gas, and it will have the capability to 
use light oil as backup fuel. 

These matters have been assigned Commission Docket No. 080245-E1 (Riviera) and 
Commission Docket No. 080246-E1 (Cape Canaveral). 

Copies of the petitions and supporting documentation are available for public inspection 
during normal business hours at the following location: 

Florida Public Service Commission 
Office of Commission Clerk 
Room 1 10, Betty Easley Conference Center 
4075 Esplanade Way 
Tallahassee, Florida 

There is a motion pending to consolidate these dockets with Commission Docket No. 
080203-EI. The final hearing in these matters has been scheduled for June 23 - 24, 2008. 

By DIRECTION of the Florida Public Service Commission this Ist day of m, 

ANN COLE 
Commission Clerk 

( S E A L )  

MCB 


